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Subject:  CDBG Environmental Reviews 
Resource:  CDBG Implementation Manual, Chapter 2 
 
 
HUD’s Office of Environment and Energy (OEE) recently issued a memorandum regarding the applicability 
of the 8 Step Process for wetlands (required under Executive Order 11990) when using directional boring 
and drilling.  The memo states that directional boring and drilling is a preferred alternative for utility lines 
compared to dredging and filling a wetland.  HUD’s policy is not to subject directional boring or drilling 
beneath a wetland to the 8 Step Process, provided certain conditions are met.  The required conditions are 
outlined in the attached HUD memo. 
 
Compliance with the HUD conditions must be documented and certified as part of the environmental review 
record (ERR).  If the conditions of the HUD memo cannot be met, the 8 Step Process is required under E.O. 
11990. 
 
If you have any questions, please call Dick Scott or Lisa Kalsbeck.   
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